A Good Decision I Would Not Have Made
By Ens. M.D. Wickersham, T-6A                

The flight plan was an out and in for my final two INAV flights in the T-6A, destination Athens, GA. After completing a successful fraction of a flight, the weather in the direction of our destination started looking less than desirable. We called flight service to confirm the poor weather and change our destination. We picked a relatively close and equally exciting Montgomery, AL to divert to. We arrived safely on deck at MGM upon the successful completion of a handful of practice approaches, got some lunch, and checked weather for our return trip home. Looking outside, the weather looked great in the direction we were going, but a more reliable source told us that we were about five miles inside of the western edge of a convective sigmet moving little. 

We decided to wait and takeoff after the next weather update when we would undoubtedly no longer be under the sigmet. Much to our surprise, we remained five miles inside the sigmet for another four hours. The next decision was to wait and make the return trip a night flight. This seemed like an excellent alternative until we realized that we did not have the proper visors for a night flight, and we would be pushing the crew rest limits. We then took another look outside and although the weather had deteriorated slightly since the previous time, it still looked fine for a flight in the direction we were going. At this point I would have made the wrong decision and departed MGM while under a weather restriction. Fortunately my instructor made the better decision to call it a day and find a place to stay out in town. As my instructor would explain, our mission (training) was not critical enough to risk a mishap due to weather however small the chance. The decision to cancel for the day could not have come at a better time, since the thunderstorms rolled in half an hour later. 

The next day we got to the airport for an early takeoff, had an uneventful flight home, got much better training in than we would have, and landed safely on deck with two successful flights in two days.
Ens. Wickersham flies with VT-4.
